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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

Welcome Ken 
Schwartz, 
Roger Marti-
nez, and 
Leonard 

Theis to the Board of Direc-
tors of GCSANC. On behalf 
of our members, we extend to 
you a sincere thank you in 
advance for your commit-
ments to our association. 
Good luck is wished to all 
board members in the success 
of their undertakings. 

GCSAA has begun prepa-
ration for the 1995 conference 
in San Francisco. The Con-
ference and Show Committee 
met on April 26th at the 
Marriott Hotel ~ the confer-
ence headquarters. Attending 
were the new executive re-
gime of Steve Mona and Joe 
O'Brien. I must say, I was 
very impressed in their exper-
tise and member-directed 
emphasis. Early indications 
show two excellent choices 
have been made. Look further 
into the newsletter for a 
report on that meeting. 

I would like to acknowl-

edge the accomplishments of 
Bill Davis of Peninsula Golf 
and Country Club in San 
Mateo. Bill was the first 
superintendent in GCSAA to 
earn a certificate in the Un-
derground Storage Tanks 
(UST) specialization. This 
specialization involves about 
70 hours of GCSAA seminars 
designed especially for envi-
ronmental management pro-
grams. Congratulations, Bill. 

Don't forget! Scholarship 
and Research Tournament at 
Castlewood CC on June 20th. 
Not only do you get to play a 
marvelous golf course, but 
you will be supporting neces-
sary and worthy causes, as 
well. 

Lastly, I would like to call 
your attention to the latest 
edition of Landscape Manage-
ment Magazine (May, 1994). 
Jerry Roche, Editor in Chief, 
takes aim at the media, spe-
cifically Paul Harvey, for his 
on-the-air comment on Febru-
ary 8th, 1994: "Not only are 
golf course pesticides killing 
the birds, but they're killing 

golf course superintendents, 
also." Harvey's comments 
were apparently based on Dr. 
Barton Kross' study commis-
sioned by GCSAA. Mr. 
Roche's editorial deems 
Harvey's commentary so far 
off base it is irresponsible 
journalism. Even after being 
corrected by Dr. Kross, Joe 
Baidy (GCSAA President) 
and others, Harvey has yet to 
issue any public correction, 
apology or clarification. 

Mr. Roche asks for a 
letter writing campaign to 
Paul Harvey, c/o Paul Harvey 
News, 332 N. Michigan 
Ave., Suite 1600, Chicago, II 
60601. If you feel strongly 
about this disservice to our 
industry, join me in sharpen-
ing your pencil and fire off a 
letter. Personally, I am tired 
of the media and the environ-
mentalists bashing our busi-
ness without justification. 
'Nuf sed! 

See you on the tee, 
Randy Gai 

President 

Northern Cal Inches Central for Chapter Competition Win 

Congratulations to Northern Cal chapter team #1 - Lou Tonelli, Dave Lewellen, Don Naumann, 
Jess Pifferini, and Ibsen Dow - whose combined score was just enough to squeak by central chapter 
team #2 to take first place in the DowElanco Chapter Team Competition at the state meeting last 
month. Played at the River Course at the Alisal in Solvang, the competition was part of the CGCSA 
Annual Meeting and Golf Tournament. 

Chapter teams ranked as follows: Northern Cal, Central, Southern Cal, Sierra/Nevada, San Diego 
and Hi-Low. DowElanco is donating money to each of the local chapters' scholarship and rese^d^ 
fund based on ranking in the competition. Our chapter will be receiving $1500. ^ P 
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Job Listing 

ASST SUPERINTENDENT 
Contra Costa Country Club, a private club founded in 1925, 

is seeking candidates with a two or four year college education in 
turf management, horticulture or related field, one to three years 
of golf course maintenance experience, and an understanding of the 
game of golf. Must have or be readily prepared to obtain Q.A.C. 

Competitive salary commensurate with education and experi-
ence. Benefit package includes health, life, dental, and daily meal. 
Responsible to head superintendent . 

Send resume to: Anthony Steers, Contra Costa CC, 801 Golf 
Club Rd., Pleasant Hill, CA 94523 or call 510/687-9880 or 
510/798-7135. 

FYI 
by Barbara Mikel 
Twenty Five Years... 

^ n d Counting 
his year, the associa-
tion awarded twenty-
five year pins to three 

of our own: 
Sohan Singh, CGCS 
Diablo Country Club 
Robert E. Livesey, CGCS 
Class A Life Member 
Alfred S. Norman 
Retired Superintendent 
Salinas Fairways Golf Course 

Congratulations, and thank 
you for your support of 
GCSANC. 

Job Bank Works 
Lately we have been 

mailing a lot of job notices to 
our Class A, B and Associate 
members. If you have a 
position open that you would 
like to advertise, you can call 
the office for additional infor-
mation and details on the 
procedure to use. It seems to 
work well for our members 
and their clubs. We try to get 
these notices to you within 
three days of our receipt. 

7 0 7 - 7 4 7 - 5 0 0 0 

CARRYALL 
DRIVE ITTOWORK. E S S 
• 1200 lb. Cap. 
• Hyd. Dump 
• Demos For Sale 

Tips from the USGA 
Are You Listening to 

Real Golfers? 
by Paul Wrmeulen 
USGA Agronomist 

Sometimes you have to just sit back and wonder about 
some comments golfers make. For example, a couple of 
years ago I was riding around with a new member on one 
of America's top ten courses, and on the 14th fairway he 
started complaining about ballmarks. Not ballmarks on the 
greens, mind you, but ballmarks on the fairway! Further-
more, his belief was that if the maintenance staff could not 
keep up with things, the members were going to have to 
play Winter Rules. How would you even begin with a 
response to such a ridiculous statement? 

Let me tell you what I wanted to say: "Hey mister, are 
you a real golfer, or are you just someone pretending to be 
a real golfer? Because if you're just pretending, then I'll 
pretend I'm your doctor and prescribe lOcc's of cyanide." 

If you're not sure what a "real" golfer is, here is a list 
you can use. 
Real Golfers: 
1. know that it is not always possible to find their ball-

mark, so they fix all the ballmarks they find. They 
would also never complain to the superintendent about 
unfixed ballmarks, they would talk to their fellow 

^players, who are responsible! 
2. know better than to clean their balls in their mouth. Not 

because they are worried about pesticide residue, but 
because they know better than to eat dirt! 

3. never move their ball on the fairway, even if it is 
resting in a divot. 

Continued on page 5 

LANDSCAPE 
PEST CONTROL 
SERVICES, INC. 

ALLEN TUNBERG 
Pest Control Advisor 

and Operator 

P.O. BOX 1166 
PLEASANTON, CA 94566 

Rodent Control Specialists 

(510) 426-8461 
State License No. 05647 
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Clearance Sale 

EZ-Go G X 8 0 0 : Needs 
engine work - 200 .00 

Cushman 3-wheel model 
8110: needs transmis-
sion - 200.00 

Cushman 4-wheel model 
7 8 1 0 : Hi-lo plus power 
takeoff/needs ring & 
valve job - 200.00 

Toro Pro 8 4 : needs ring 
and valve job - 1 0 0 . 0 0 

EZ-Go electric cart: 
needs batteries - 100.00 

Jacobson GreensKing II: 
fair condition - 200 .00 

EZ-Go GXT 1 5 0 0 : needs 
starter - 200.00 

1 4 0 gallon poly spray 
tank: excellent condition 
5 0 . 0 0 

Will make a deal on 
multiple purchases 

Contact: 
Corey Eastwood 
Stockdale CC 
7001 Stockdale Hwy 
Bakersfield, CA 93009 
805/832-0177 

Scholarship Report 
by Joe Rodriguez 

At the present time, schol-
arships are in place at So-
noma Community College, 
Foothill DeAnza College, and 
Diablo Valley College in 
Pleasant Hills. We are also in 
the process of setting up a 
scholarship at Cal Poly of San 
Luis Obispo. 

At Diablo College a schol-
arship of $500 was granted to 
Reena Dhaliwal who is cur-
rently enrolled in the horticul-
ture program. She will use 
the award to continue her 
education in the horticultural 
field at U.C. Davis in the 
fall. 

It was also a great plea-
sure to award one of our own 
members a scholarship of 
$1,500 for this year's tuition 
at Rutgers University in New 

Continued on page 1 

WELCOME TO THE GREEN 

Welcome to the follow-
ing new GCSANC 

members: 
ASSOCIATES - 30 day wait 

Dave Meeker 
Poppy Hills GC 

Intern 

AFFILIATES - 30 day wait 
Vic Anderson 

Vic Anderson Turf Supply 
Dave Barcel 

Target Specialty Products 
Gil Mitchell 

Able Tree Surgeons, Inc. 
William Morelli 
City of Stockton 

• - ; / ; ; ; ; 

Ron Seibel 
Farwest Supply 

Salvatore Sorbello 
Reed Equipment 
Ron Thompson 

Animal Damage Mgmt 
Mike Eisle 

Farwest Supply 

UPGRADES - pending test 
John Rader 

Tayman Park GC 
to class A 

Robert Wiggin 
Meadowood Resort Hotel 

to class B 

NAUMANN'S NORCAL NEWS 
Ned Soso, long time member with the City of 
Sunnyvale Golf Courses, has retired after 30 
years of dedicated service. Ned worked at both 
Sunnyvale Muni GC and Sunken Gardens GC 
prior to his retirement... Ray Ley land is the 
new superintendent at Napa Valley Golf & 
CC. Ray was the superintendent at Big Canyon 
CC in Southern California prior to his move. 

He is replacing Ron Forsyth who moved to 
Wolpers Vineyard Knolls Golf Course...New 
construction seems to be the order of the day. 
Superintendent Mark Francetic and AI 
Schlothauer are building new greens, practice 
facility and range at Deep Cliff Golf Course 
in Cupertino. 

Blaine Boccignone 
Sales/Client Representative 
Certified Arborist No. 823 

825 Mabury Road, San Jose, California 95133-
Tel: (408) 453-5922 • FAX: (408) 437-1817 

a division of ENVIRONMENTAL CARE, INC. 

• Plumbing 
• Irrigation 
• Waterworks 

"The Distributor of Choice" 
Free Freight to GCSANC Members 

(800) 987-4002 
Dave Bingham - Manager - Member GCSANC 



1994 
Superintendent - Professional Tournament 

July 11, 1994 

Silver Creek Valley Country Club 
Hosted by Nick Cheekier)is 

Registration & Entry Information 

2 man teams: Super and Pro - net and gross 
Affiliate and Guest - net 

4 man teams: net only 
Individuals: Superintendent - net and gross 

Professional - Gross only ($1,800+ purse) 
Superintendent-Pro and four man teams: priority registration must be received by July 5, 1994. 
Openings available after July 5, 1994 will be filled by completed entry on a first come-first served 
basis. At least one GCSANC member must be on each team. 

Applications must be accompanied by: 
1 - A copy of each player's May index-handicap card 

(maximum allowable index is 22) 
2 - Team entry fees 
3 - Completed registration form 

All the above items must be received in order for entry to be processed. Confirmations will be 
mailed upon receipt of application and all listed items 

Watch your mail 

Entry forms will be 
mailed by June 1 

Don't miss the 
event of the year! 

Fees 
(includes driving range, lunch, tee prize, 

cart and dinner for each player) 

Superintendent, Affiliates, 
Guests $100.00 

Professionals 110.00 
Dinner Only 50.00 

For more information contact: Leon Snethen at 408/253-1112 (Between 6:30 and 7:30) 
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REAL GOLFERS 
Continued from page 3 
4. play in the rain, but leave 

the course when lightening 
threatens their safety. 

5. have a dream of playing 
Augusta National before 
they die. Video golf does-
n't cut it either. 

6. never drop their cigarette 
butts and other trash on 
the course. 

7. know that Jack Nicklaus is 
the greatest golfer of all 
time. They can also tell 
you how many U.S. 
Opens, British Opens, 
PGA Championships, and 
Masters Tournaments he 
has won. By the way, he 
has also won both the 
U.S. Amateur and the 
U.S. Senior Open twice. 
If that isn't great golf, 
what is? 

8. don't need yardage mark-
ers on all the sprinkler 
heads. They also don't 
need red, white and blue 
flags, and whiffle balls on 
the flagpoles. 

9. don't drag their feet 
across the greens and 
leave spike markers all 
over the place. 

10. always expect the course 
to be properly marked so 
they can play by the 
Rules of Golf. 

11. always report their score 
and maintain an index, 
not a handicap. 

12. really, really, really like 
golf. 

13. play whenever time 
allows. Real golfers play 
in less than four hours! 

14. use wooden tees and 
always remove them 
from the ground after 
they hit the ball. 

15. don't have license plates 
that read, "I'm a real 
golfer." 

If you're not listening to a 
real golfer, do yourself a 
favor and don't pay serious 
attention to their complaints. 
If they keep bothering you, 
give them this article and tell 
them not to come back until 
they have become a "real" 
golfer. Imagine, if you will, 
just how pleasant life would 
be if "real" superintendents 
worked for only "real" golf-
ers. 

An Open Letter to GCSAIMC 
and our Board of Directors 

Dear fellow GCSANC members: 
I want to thank you for the Merit 

Award and recognition bestowed on me 
last month. It was quite a pleasant 
surprise. To be singled out for an award 
from your peers is the most gratifying 
recognition one could receive. It will 
inspire me to live up to this honor. 

To be honest, I find it hard to feel 
truly deserving of an award for turf 
excellence. Like most, the course or 
turf I maintain can be described as 
excellent only periodically throughout 
the year. But, I am not giving the award 
back, I cherish it too much. What I can 
honestly say is that I, again like most 
of us, deserve an award for the consis-
tent effort and pride taken in my job 
and chosen career. Golf Course Super-
intendents play in integral part of this 
game. We produce a product that provides 
benefits ranging from recreation to the 
environment. We are entrusted with the 
opportunity to create a better world in 
which to live. Through our knowledge and 
hard work, people are provided with a 
healthy, enjoyable place to conduct 
business, support an active social 
lives, and develop friendships that last 
a lifetime. A claim few other industries 
can make. 

I am proud to be a golf course super-
intendent and honored by this award. 
Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Mike Phillips 

C A M B R I D G E 
S P O R T S T U R F 

D R A I N A G E 
no more mud! 

FOR A FREE 6 M I N U T E V I D E O CALL TOLL FREE 
(800) DRY TURF 

(BOO) 379-8873 

M e t a m o r p h o s i s 
H y d r o s e e d i n g * INCORPORATED** 

MICHAEL LANSDALE 
Vice President 

Z POZ-O-CAP Erosion Control 
^ Lawns & Wild/lowers 

Cal Lie. No. 583990 
Woman Owned 

FAX (408) 722-2247 

1022A San Andreas Rd. • La Selva, California 95076 • (800) 99-4SEED 
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State Meeting a Huge Success 

Held on May 15 and 
16 in Solvang, the 
1994 Annual Meeting 

of CGCSA was bigger and 
better than ever. More than 
175 people attended the Sun-
day conference on Golf 
Course Reconstruction, Reno-
vation and Restoration that 
featured topics such as: Why 
Do It?, Estimating Costs, 

New Turf Types, Hazards of 
New Construction, and Se-
lecting Trees. In addition, 
two superintendents, Mike 
Scott from the River Course 
and Doug Weddle from La 
Cumbre, spoke on their own 
construction projects. A 
special afternoon seminar 
featured Joseph Baidy, 
CGCS, new president of 

GCSAA who discussed the 
myriad of changes that are 
taking place at national and 
what they want to do for us. 

Central Chapter hosted the 
two-day event that also in-
cluded a post-conference 
barbeque at the Royal Scandi-
navian Inn and a golf tourna-
ment on Monday at the River 
Course at the Alisal. 

Many members brought 
guests and families. Nearly 
200 people, including several 

children, socialized with and 
met colleagues, families, and 
friends at the barbeque. 

Next year the Annual 
Meeting and Golf Tournament 
will be held in San Diego. 
Plans are currently under way 
to make next year's event just 
as memorable. 

Special thanks to John 
Beltz, Bob Tillema, and the 
members of Central Califor-
nia chapter for putting on 
such a great event. 

GCSAA Conference & Show 
Committee meets in San Francisco 
by Rich Lavine 

Most of our Board of Directors was volunteered to serve on the 
GCSAA conference and show committee. We attended a meeting 
on April 25 and 26, following our annual meeting. 

I must tell you, when I was first informed of this committee 
assignment, I thought that we would just go through the m o t i o r ^ | 
of hearing what decisions had already been made by GCSAA, ancBP 
then offering our approval. After attending this day-long meeting, 
my initial impression couldn't have been more wrong. I felt that 
the new management of GCSAA probably could continue to put on 
a very successful conference and show without our help. What the 
committee found, however, is that nothing that has been done in 
the past is sacred; everything is up for review. And, frankly, 
GCSAA wants our input. 

The meeting started on Monday evening with a reception 
hosted by GCSAA president, Joe Baidy, CGCS. Early Tuesday 
morning we attended a meeting chaired by GCSAA director R. 
Scott Woodhead, CGCS, and GCSAA Chief Operating Officer, 
Joe O'Brien. Almost all aspects of the conference and show were 
discussed and debated, including the admission policies and fees, 

Continued on page 7 

(BEST) 
PROFESSIONAL PRODUCTS 

Steve Franzen 
Area Manager 

Your complete source for fertilizers, seed, chemicals, 
amendments, tools, irrigation, drainage, 

Otterbine Aerators and much more. 

AUTOMATIC ^ ^ RAIN COMPANY 

Santa Clara • Heavy Turf Division • Menlo Park • Napa 
Salinas • San Rafael • Concord • Santa Rosa 

Vacaville • Pleasanton • Fresno • Merced 

iMMtrnm mMMm • WMmm MmmmmMMm^ i 
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COMMITTEE MEETING 
Continued from page 6 
the banquet entertainment, 
host booths and duties, exhi-
bitors needs, conference 
hotels and rates, media in-
volvement, spouses program, 
lost of misplaced badges, 
prayer breakfast, and allied 
association involvement. 

I felt that our ideas were 
listened to, and many of our 
decisions will be taken back 
to the GCSAA board for 
approval. Our work is not 
done, however. Leading up to 
the show, the committee has 
various assignments to carry 
out. We will be looking to 
our members for help with 

some of these assignments. In 
return, the GCSAA will be 
helping sponsor our hospitali-
ty suite at the conference. 

SCHOLARSHIP 
Continued from page 4 
Jersey. P.J. Spellman, II, 
Assistant golf course superin-
tendent at Poppy Hills Golf 
Course formally requested to 
the Board of Directors for 
scholarship aid to attend his 
second and final year at Rut-
gers Professional Golf Turf 
Management School. It was a 
wise choice. Last year, P.J. 
took two and a half months 
off work without pay and paid 

his own tuition, plus another 
$900 for lodging. He is also 
married and the father of two 
boys. P.J., the only west 
coast student in the class, 
ranked first scholastically, 
with a GPA of 3.97. 

His dedication and profes-
sionalism make P.J. Spell-
man, II, a more-than-worthy 
representative from the GCSA 
of Northern California. 

BLAKE SWINT 
Continued from page 1 
best conditions possible for 

the golfer. I'm sure we'll see 
evidence of that at our next 
meeting. 

CONTRA COSTA 
COUNTY SUPERS 

Take advantage of a 
public service available 
this summer. The Mos-
quito & Vector Control 
District can assist with: 

Yellowjacket 
Rats 

Skunks 
Ponds 

Contact: Contra Costa 
Mosquito & Vector 
Contro District 
155 Mason Cr., 
Concord, CA 94520 
510/685-9301 

SUPPORTER LISTING 
SCOTTS PROTURF 

Fertilizers - Poly S and new Triaform technologies 
Herbicides, Fungicides, Seed, Soil, tissue, water and 
turf disease testing 
Chuck Dal Pozzo, Sr. Tech. Rep 510/791-8985 

RUSSELL D. MITCHELL & ASSOC.. INC. 
Providing quality irrigation design and consultation 
services including bid document development, hydraulic 
analysis, and field staking. 
510/939-3985 510/932-5671 FAX 

CALCIUM 
Pacific Pearl Oyster Shell -- the most efficient calcium 
for turfcare pros. Available from your fertilizer dealer. 

For technical assistance call John Mazura 
Jerico Products, Inc. 707/762-7251 

MEDALIST AMERICA SEED 
Complete line of turfgrass seed - Blue, Bent, Rye, Fes-
cue, Bermuda. Highlights: Triple-A, Fults, Medalist 
Gold, Sundevil, Premium Sod, Putter, Amigo 

Blends are our specialty! 
Mike Tentis 800/742-0463 

Fertilizers • Irrigation 

^ S P R I N K L E R 
9 M IRRIGATION 
J 1 SPECIALISTS 
5 0 INC. 

Landscape Equipment 

GIL CHANCE 
6500 ELVAS AVE. • SACRAMENTO, CA 95819 

9 1 6 - 4 5 2 - 8 0 4 1 
NOVATO • SACRAMENTO • SAN MATEO • SAN JOSE • SANTA ROSA • SHINGLE SPRINGS 

DUBLIN • PACHECO • MODESTO • SAN DIEGO • LAGUNA HILLS • E5CONDIDO 

Pacific Sod 
"California's Largest Selection 

of Cool and Warm Season Varieties 

T 


